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Dear AAIDD Member,
 
As spring approaches I thought it would be a good time to again contact, you, our valued AAIDD members with some updates and issues.
 
I am sure many of you have seen the news stories on Henry's Turkey Service.  If not, use Google to find the many stories.  I am sure you will be as horrified as I am.  Our association and its members have contributed so much to the knowledge about what is possible for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities including research into effective practices and strategies to assess and support people in their communities.  Situations such as Henry's Turkey Service reminds us of the huge gap between knowledge and practice, between what we know and what some people with intellectual and developmental disabilities experience on a day to day basis.  
 
By now you should have seen the announcement about the Second Edition of The Positive Behavior Support Training Curriculum.  This is another example of AAIDD members contributing to the association, to the field and to people with intellectual disabilities.
 
You may also have noticed that we have re-named AJMR to The American Journal on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AJIDD) in keeping with our efforts to replace the “R” word with more respectful language.
 
The Disability Policy Seminar, of which AAIDD is a sponsor, is scheduled for April 27-29, 2009 in Washington.  With a new administration this year is especially important, and AAIDD members will be active contributors to both the seminar and to national public policy this year.
 
I hope you have had the opportunity to look at your association’s newly revamped website www.aaidd.org  There are lots of features allowing for work across AAIDD and a social networking capability as well.
 
Plans for the 2009 conference, Enviable Lives…The Business Plan are well underway.  I hope to see you in New Orleans in June, from June 10-12, 2009.  Please go to our website for more information.   
 
And please remember our association’s investment in Early Career Professionals.  In these incredibly challenging economic times, coming up with spare dollars to support non-profit efforts is hard.  But what better investment in the field and in our association than a contribution to the Early Career Advancement fund of AAIDD?
 
I would love to hear from you about our association.  I can be reached at sme@udel.edu or 302-831-8536.
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Steven M. Eidelman, FAAIDD

President
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